Westfield Parish Council


WESTFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held at the Oval Office, 

St Peters Business Park, Westfield on 
Monday 1st December 2014 commencing at 7.00 pm

Present:

Chair:
Cllr G Fuller (Chair)
Councillors  A Butcher, D Cooper, S Hamilton, B Wallbridge and P Wilkinson.
Absent:
Cllrs R Appleyard, A Clarke, R Moss, E Newman and S Russell.
Attending:
Two members of the press and public.

Lesley Welch, Parish Clerk 

Comments from the public
Local resident Ron Hopkins raised the following points (1) Following a discussion with the Council he had visited local businesses on the trading estate to raise funds for the 2015 Christmas Lights display.  Feedback had been very positive and in addition there was an interest in decorating the Trading Estate at Christmas; (2) The withdrawal of a bus service in Westfield would have an impact on local residents, particularly on a Saturday.  This item was on the Environment and Development Committee agenda for the following week and his comments would be noted; (3) The Carnival had been embarrassing for Westfield and a disappointment for local residents.
79.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Cllr Newman who was unwell and Cllr Clarke who was unavailable, Cllr Moss who had another engagement and Cllr Russell who had work commitments.
80.

Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.
81. Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting – Monday 3rd November 2014
Resolved:
That the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 3rd November 2014 be agreed and signed as a correct record.

82. Committee Reports
(a) Environment and Development Committee – 12th November 2014
Resolved: 
(1) That the Minutes of the Environment and Development meeting held on 12th November 2014, be noted.
(b) Finance and Personnel Committee – 19th November 2014
Resolved
That the Minutes of the Finance and Personnel meeting held on 19th November 2014 be noted.

83. Approval of items over £5,000 and consideration of any virement
There were no items over £5,000 requiring the approval of the Council.
84. Financial Regulations
The Council received the recommendation of the Finance and Personnel Committee.
Resolved:
that the Financial Regulations, as amended be adopted by the Parish Council.
85. 2015/16 Budget
The Council discussed the budget as recommended by the Finance and Personnel Committee.
Resolved:
(1) that investigations be made into adding weed-killing to the budget as it appeared this was not to be funded by BANES next year.  Costings to be taken to Finance and Personnel Committee;

(2) that the 2015/16 Budget be agreed in principle subject to adjustments once the tax base is confirmed.
86. Grant Scheme 2014 15
The Council discussed the recommendation of the Finance and Personnel Committee.

There was a lengthy discussion on the outcome of the Carnival for Westfield and whether it was right to give public money to a Carnival which did not happen in the Parish this year.  Whilst grant funding in the amount of £3,500 had been committed to the end of 2014/15, since the Carnival did not reach Westfield there was a strong feeling that it should not be paid this year.  The Council received the letter of 23rd November 2014 from the Carnival Association explaining the difficulties which had been encountered.  The Council felt that these issues except the diesel spill had been raised by the Parish Council as a concern beforehand and had not been adequately addressed.
The Parish Council moved into confidential session for a discussion on a financial aspect and returned to public session to make the decision.

Resolved:
(1) in accordance with the recommendation of the Committee, that the grant to St Nicholas Church be amended to £1000.

(2) in accordance with the recommendation of the Committee, the grant to the Midsomer Norton and District Carnival Association be reviewed and that the grant for 2014/15 be withdrawn this year.  This was put to the vote and agreed 5 for and 1 abstention.

87. Carnival feedback 2014

The Council received feedback on the Carnival this year.

88. CCTV at Norton Hill Recreation Ground

The Council received the recommendation of the Environment and Development Committee that this item be discussed by the wider Council before it progresses further.  CCTV at the grounds was discussed in detail.
Resolved:
to purchase surveillance signage in the first instance at all entrances.
89. Delivering Differently in Neighbourhoods

The Council noted information from Central Government on a programme to support the devolving of services to Parish Councils.
Resolved:
To discuss whether BANES is intending to undertake weed killing in Westfield and if not, to raise the possibility of devolving the weed killing to the Parish Council with a direct grant from DCLG under the Delivering Differently programme.

90. Outside Bodies Reports
Somer Valley Partnership:  Cllr Wallbridge reported on a recent Somer Valley Partnership meeting where planning issues were discussed and in particular the fact that BANES has no plans to promote economic development to create jobs in North East Somerset.
Development Agency:   Cllr Butcher reported that a meeting was to take place this Thursday.

91. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman reminded Councillors about the Placemaking Plan meeting to take place the following day at 7pm at the Parish Council office.  It was agreed that local resident, Richard Wallace should be invited as he had an interest in the Plan.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Diana Cooper and Tony Cooper for providing the Father Christmas at the Lights Switch On which had been a great success.  It was suggested that Avon Trailer and Towbar Centre be thanked in particular for setting up the Carnival Coach for this occasion.  For next year the following items were noted:  improvements needed to the pa system and the lights, modern songs as well as traditional would be appreciated, the invitation for the talk be made to all the churches in Westfield.
92. Bath and North East Somerset Councillors’ report
There was no report.
93. Wildlife area / Park at land north of Fosseway Gardens

The Parish Council discussed the value of agricultural land and noted that the valuation of the land was not yet complete.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.55pm
Minutes are draft until agreed at the next meeting.

Signed ……………………………………   Dated ………………………………

